
On January 1, 2025, a new California law, Assembly Bill 413, also known as the 
Daylighting to Save Lives Bill, took effect statewide.

DAYLIGHTING LAW NOTICE 
Fact Sheet

What does the Daylighting Law do?
•	Prohibits stopping, standing, or parking 

vehicles:
•	Within 20 feet of the approach side of 

any crosswalk; or
•	Within 15 feet of the approach side of any 

crosswalk with a curb extension 
(“bulb-out”)

•	After January 1, 2025, it permits jurisdictions 
to issue citations for a violation.

Why Daylighting Matters?
•	Nearly 36% of all pedestrian traffic fatalities 

in unincorporated Los Angeles County 
occur at intersections.

•	Daylighting enhances visibility for drivers, 
pedestrians, and cyclists.

•	Daylighting creates more walkable and 
livable communities.

What’s Happening?
•	Public Works is installing new red curb 

markings in unincorporated Los Angeles 
County, focusing on areas where there 
have been concentrations of fatal and 
severe injury collisions and areas with high 
pedestrian activity.

•	Daylighting Law applies even if there’s no 
posted signage or painted curb.

•	All existing parking regulations still apply.

Let’s work together to keep our roads safe and accessible for everyone! 

For reasonable ADA and Title VI accommodations, interpreting services, and materials in other languages, please contact  
Public Works at (626) 337-1277. This service is free.

pw.lacounty.gov
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